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M E M O R A N D U M

Lorain County Community Development Department, Watershed Coordinator
DATE:
 12 January 2009
TO:

 Black River RAP Committee
FROM:
 Dan Gouch 
SUBJECT:
   Quarterly Update
Greetings all;

My apologies for being unable to attend today’s meeting. A follow-up appointment after oral surgery last Monday prevents my attendance. I hope all of you had a happy and safe New Year.

There is not a huge amount to report since our last meeting at Burr Oak.

·              I still have 3000+ of each brochure (Living Along the East Branch, Living Along the West Branch) currently in storage, awaiting a reasonable means of distribution. Several townships have received copies of relevant brochures; notably Eaton, Carlisle and New Russia. I also include the appropriate brochure in an information packet I send out when responding to public inquiries of my program. To send a brochure to each riparian landowner in the East and West basins, respectively, is somewhat cost-prohibitive. I am not fully convinced this would be the best method of distribution, at any rate.
· I also have many copies of the Living Along French Creek Brochure, as does AMV (I believe).

· Very little has occurred in the public meeting arena. A West Branch meeting was held on Oct 29 – sparsely attended by the usual suspects. What is significant is the meeting was held in Pittsfield Twsp. Future meetings of the WBWC as a whole will likely be held in Pittsfield rather than the Oberlin Depot. 

· The last French Creek WC meeting was held on Sept 9. In the future, I plan to call quarterly meetings of these two committees, and try to move towards local ownership of these groups/meetings.

· Local water quality monitoring began in the French Creek subwatershed on November 6, 2008. A total of 12 sites have been selected to be sampled in a rotation. Three sites are sampled each Tuesday and Thursday. Ideally, this means that each site is sampled repeatedly at 2 week intervals. EPA sampling commitments by the FCWWTP (which conducts our lab analysis), as well as a few holidays and minor surgeries on the watershed coordinator means that things have not been ideal, though sampling continues. This is envisioned as a volunteer project, called the French Creek Volunteer Monitoring Initiative, though to date there have been only 3 volunteers plus AMV and myself. Weather, I assume, plays a role in volunteer turnout. I have some information on the project available as handouts. Parameters tested include pH, EC, Total P, OrthoP, Nitrate/Nitrite, TDS, TSS, ammonia, and total coliform. Initial data is fascinating, particularly with regards to coliform. Winter is considered ‘off-season’, the assumption being that fecal bacteria have difficulty with the cold? Nonetheless, most of the samples have fecal counts in excess of primary contact criteria, some in excess of secondary. Likely as not there are some who feel this in not a huge concern, but certainly the results will have use from a public awareness point of view. Results will be made available to each municipality before being posted on my website blackriverwatershed.org. Other preliminary results seem to reflect quite nicely the local land use (i.e. high P directly downstream of high intensity nursery activity, virtually no nutrient readings in largely protected Sugar and Fish Creeks).
· I do have plans to alter and expand this monitoring project in the spring. I do not know if the FCWWTP lab will be able to continue beyond what we have already negotiated – end May 2009. FYI, the WWTP and the City of North Ridgeville are providing testing pro bono, the field testing equipment I purchased using Watershed Project funding. Depending on that funding for 2009, and potential small grant funding for project expansion, I would like to expand the field testing equipment inventory I currently have. Ideally, I will be able to put together 5 – 8 ‘kits’ with everything a volunteer would need to conduct regular local monitoring. Lorain SWCD has agreed to house the kits to be used in the West Branch area, and to assist me with the project in any way they are able. Some of these monitoring kits will be intended for the French Creek, distribution arrangements have not been made.
· The WAP drafting is moving along as it has been – slowly. I hope to have a draft out by end February. One issue at hand is access. ODNR wants much more specific remediation recommendations (i.e. 1000’ of restored riparian forest , RM 1.2, etc.). Problem is most of the Black is privately held and a vast majority of landowners are disinclined to allow a ‘county agent’ onto their property. This is an understandable feeling. Most of the inventory subsequently must be secured remotely and this takes time.

· Budget crises have been plaguing the County and State. I was spared cuts at the end of 2008, I believe as my position is significantly funded from ODNR. However, this is somewhat in limbo now as well. ODNR has reduced our grant award by a small amount (~$450 for the first 6 months of 2009). There is some confusion about what will happen as the State passes its biennial budget in June. Rumor is that funding may be cut – significantly or completely. Other rumors are that existing agreements will be honored. I cannot speculate about any of this. I will wait until the budget is passed at the State and see how if affects my grant funding.

· Expect to see several small on the ground projects in the coming year. I hope to be able to fund some tree giveaway programs for riparian landowners – perhaps as a supplement or match to those who purchase trees through Lorain SWCD at their twice a year tree sales. I also expect to help fund the construction and installation of a rain garden on the grounds of the Ag center in New Russia. Additionally, I intend to host one or more ‘rain barrel’ workshops in the local community. These will be very inexpensive for participants – mainly to cover the cost of supplies. Program income for the rain barrel workshops will be put directly back into the program, hopefully creating a bit of a sustainable side-project. I have funds to purchase in bulk, and storage for what I do purchase. It’s basically a done deal. Expect these workshops in the near future.






